
 

Community Services 

              Legislative Services 

April 27, 2021 
File #120203 

Sent via email: caroline.mulroney@pc.ola.org 
 

The Honourable Caroline Mulroney, Minister of Transportation  
5th Floor, 777 Bay Street 
Toronto, ON M7A 1Z8 
 

Honourable and Dear Madam: 
 
Re: Township of The Archipelago - Road Management Action on Invasive Phragmites 
 
Please be advised the Municipal Council of the Town of Fort Erie at its meeting of April 26, 
2021 received and supported correspondence from the Township of The Archipelago dated 
April 9, 2021 requesting the Ontario Ministry of Transportation (MTO) to communicate the 
strategy on mapping (detecting sites) and controlling invasive Phragmites on provincial 
highways, the specific highway management plans and results by each MTO region and each 
highway in the region and work in coordination with the Township of The Archipelago and 
requests all levels of government to consider funding support to aid the Township of The 
Archipelago in managing invasive phragmites. 
 

Attached please find a copy of the Township of The Archipelago’s correspondence dated April 
9, 2021. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
Yours very truly, 

 

Carol Schofield, Dipl.M.A.  
Manager, Legislative Services/Clerk 
cschofield@forterie.ca 
CS:dlk 
Attach 
c.c. 
The Honourable Jeff Yurek, Minister of Environment, Conservation and Parks jeff.yurekco@pc.ola.org  
The Honourable Jonathan Wilkinson, Minister of Environment and Climate Change Canada ec.ministre-minister.ec@canada.ca 
Christopher Balasa, Manager, Maintenance Management Office  Christopher.balasa@ontario.ca  
Wayne Gates, MPP, Niagara Falls wgates-co@ndp.on.ca 
MPP Norman Miller.  Norm.miller@pc.olg.org  
Maryann Weaver, Municipal Clerk, Township of The Archipelago mweaver@thearchipelago.on.ca   
Ontario Municipalities 
 
Mailing Address:                The Corporation of the Town of Fort Erie  

1 Municipal Centre Drive, Fort Erie ON  L2A 2S6 
Office Hours  8:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.   Phone: (905) 871-1600 FAX:  (905) 871-4022 Web-site:  www.forterie.ca 
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